
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
4 May 2023                                                                               File Ref: TC-2023-06 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
 
CONSULTATION ON IMPLEMENTING A PERMANENT FULL ROAD CLOSURE ALONG 

MINTARO AVENUE 
 
 

As resolved in item 6.5 of the April Local Traffic Committee meeting, ‘Mintaro Avenue, 
Strathfield – Proposed Traffic Management Changes and Pocket Park’ and as resolved by 
Council, Council is proposing to implement a permanent full road closure on Mintaro Avenue 
at the intersection of Mintaro Avenue and Noble Avenue, subject to resident consultation 
outcomes. 

The proposal is to reclaim greenspace on Mintaro Avenue and make a ‘pocket park’ for use by 
the community while simultaneously improving road safety around this section of land by clearly 
defining vehicle travel paths. 

The proposal includes the following changes via physical restrictions and regulatory restrictions 
as shown in Figures 1 and 2, respectively: 

• Landscaping of in-filled area; 

• Construction / reconstruction of surrounding footpath and pram ramps to better facilitate 
pedestrian access to paths and ‘pocket park’; 

• Minor kerb widening to accommodate vehicle turning paths; 

• Installation of ‘Stop’ priority at the intersection of Mintaro Avenue and Noble Avenue; 

• Installation of double-barrier centre line marking and hazard alignment markers around 
the corner of Mintaro Avenue and Noble Avenue; 

• ‘No Stopping’ restrictions to support the function of the double-barrier lines and the 
statutory 10m distance near an unsignalised intersection; and 

• A total loss of approximately 5 on-street parking spaces 

The results of the consultation will be brought back to the next available Traffic Committee 
meeting after the consultation deadline for a final decision on the proposal. Should the proposal 
proceed, Council will begin the process of implementing the closure. 

If you would like to raise your support for or objection to the above proposal or require any 
questions for clarity before providing your response, please contact Council’s Traffic Engineer, 
Jack Griffiths, via email at council@strathfield.nsw.gov.au or phone 9748 9999 between the 
hours of 8:00 AM – 4:30 PM Monday to Friday by Friday 2nd  June 2023. 
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Yours faithfully, 

 

Jack Griffiths 

Traffic Engineer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Figure 1 – proposed full road closure of Mintaro Avenue and supporting changes 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Figure 2 – proposed parking restrictions to support full road closure of Mintaro Avenue 



 
 


